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Event Schedule  

¶ September 12, 19, 26: 

Summer Fly -tying class 

¶ September 14:  General 

Membership Mtg. 7 PM 

Chapter elections, year 

in review. Also, meet the 

new MCCD District 

Manager  

¶ October 12:  General 

Membership Mtg. 7 PM 

featuring Tom 

Gilmoreõs 

òTailwaters.ó 

¶ November 9:  General 

Membership Meeting w/a 

Gear, Materials & 

Equipment Swap. 7 PM  

¶ December 14:  Flies and 

Pies Night pizza party & 

fly-tying at MCCD, 7 PM 
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Pocono Creek Phase 1 Comple ted !  

 

September 2016   The newsletter of the Brodhead  Chapter #289 of Trout 

Streamside Asides 

 

     On Thursday and Saturday, June 16 and 18, members of Brodhead TU 

#289 completed Phase I of the Pocono Creek habitat improvement project in 

Tannersville, PA.  Special thanks to contractor and Brodhead TU friend Bill Ha-

kim for his talented work with the excavator as hundreds of boulders found 

their way to strategic locations in Pocono Creek on the Pocono Heritage Land 

Trust (PHLT) tract west of the Old Mill Road bridge. Brodhead TU thanks Bill, 

PHLT, Northampton Community College and Dr. Matt Connell, Pocono 

Township, Monroe County County Conservation District, and all our mem-

bers who carved time out of their schedules to observe, help, and support this 

effort.  Congratulations to all on seeing our  plans come to fruition. 

     Weather and stream conditions provid-

ed the opportunity to complete this project 

as planned. In all, five stone deflectors, a 

cross-vein, and boulder placements were 

made. The wait now begins for much-

needed rains that will provide the hydraulic 

power necessary for increasing depth and 

current flow. 

     Brodhead TU will collect data over the 

next year to observe the effect these devic-

es have on the creek and the brown trout 

population. These data will be used for fu-

ture planning and will be shared with our 

members and the community.   

A view of deflector #3 looking downstream to 

deflector #2. Old Mill Road bridge is in the back-

ground . 
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Members and Fr iends, 

The Brodhead chapter and i ts members mourn the passing of long-t ime 

member, Board of Director Emeri tus, Mr. Bob Hosko.  Bob was a driv-

ing force in the chapters efforts at  Brodhead Park in the construct ion 

of the pavi l ion, the annual Knights of  Columbus Kids Fishing Derby, and 

numerous other chapter act iv i t ies throughout the years.  His expert ise, 

advice, and f r iendship wi l l  be sorely missed. We extend our sincerest  

sympathies to his family . 

Approximately three dozen members, f r iends, and family members at-

tended our annual picnic on June 11th.  The weather was fabulous, the 

shade ref reshing, and the sights of  two juveni le bald eagles along with 

both parents was certainly a h ighl ight  of  the event.   

The Pocono Creek Phase I  habitat  pro ject  is completed and award-

winning (more info in Octoberõs newsletter). Our members provided 

inst ruct ion on July 21st  at  the MCCD Youth Conservat ion Camp and 

with Pro ject  Heal ing Waters on August 3rd.  The McMichaels Creek 

project  in Snydersvi l le is a lso complete and our newest f ly-ty ing class (a 

new late-summer/fal l  edi t ion) has 12 enrol lees and we are having fun 

learning new patterns, new techniques, and the use of new and d i f ferent  

mater ia ls.  Thank you to everyone who has helped in any way to make 

these act iv i t ies successful  and we look forward to the months and the 

years to come.  

As you can see, we have been very busy and we plan to remain engaged 

in our mission to conserve and protect  our cold-water resources 

through out reach, cooperat ive act iv i t ies, educat ion, and project  service. 

 

     For Clean Waters and Tight  Lines, 

            Todd G. Burns, President 
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Nominees  for  Upcoming Chapter  E lec t ions  

     At our General Membership Meeting on September 14, 2106, the membership will vote 

on the slate of candidates for Officers and Board of Directors for the Brodhead Chapter of 

Trout Unlimited. The nominating committee has submitted the names of the candidates for 

open positions.  Additionally, any qualified chapter member may be nominated and elected 

from the floor in September. Thanks to Will Daskal, Don Baylor, and Gerry Bortz for their 

work in assembling this list. Nominee names are: 

PresidentñTodd Burns 

Vice-Presidentñ John Smith 

SecretaryñEric Baird 

TreasurerñRuss Thrall 

Board Members:  Jeff Heberley, Dan Steere, Kathleen Flynn, Jim Connor, Greg Malaska, and 

John Smith 

Incumbent Board Members who will remain on the Board:  Don Baylor, Gerry Bortz, Ann 

Foster, Don Miller, and Tom Van Zandt 

We Have A New Address  

Our new mailing address is: 

Brodhead TU #289 

P.O. Box 661 

Tannersville, PA  18372 

DIRECTORS EMERITUS 
 

Ed Filipkowski 
2171 Wallace St. 

Stroudsburg, PA 18360 
(570) 424-1856 

Dave Hughes 
426 Fox Gap Road 
Bangor, PA 18013 

(610) 588-0036 

Joe Sadoski 
RR #1, Box 27A 

Tannersville, PA 18372 
(570) 629-8522 

Bob Stevens  
2780 Rimrock Drive 

Bartonsville, PA 18321 
(570) 629-2922 
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Pocono Creek Project Photos 

Right.  The newly constructed 

cross-vein awaits the arrival 

of higher water and wild 

trout.  

Left.  Deflector #2 is ready to 

help deepen the channel and 

re-direct flows.  

Left.  Our excavator placing 

rocks along the south bank 

just below the final deflector.  

Right.  Streamside boulders 

now provide some protection 

for the bank and create habi-

tat for wild trout.  


